
Chris Barnes 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Johnny Jaquess 
Friday, February 10, 2023 1 :01 PM 

Chris Barnes 
Subject: FW: Medical/Mental Health Building 

This is the email from the Fire Marshall. 

Johnny Jaquess, Asst. Chief Deputy 
Detention Administration 
Collin County Sheriffs Office 
4300 Community Ave. 
McKinney, TX 75071 

From: Bill Burke  

Sent: Thursday, February 2, 2023 8:12 AM 

To: Brian Roach 

Cc: Johnny Jaquess ; Chad Nester 

Subject: Re: Medical/Mental Health Building 

Brian, 

Thank you for the email and everything mentioned is as we discussed. We will keep you informed of the Commissioner 
Court response. Sorry for the late response we have been out since Monday afternoon. 

Thank you again, 

Bill Burke 

On Jan 31, 2023, at 1:34 PM, Brian Roach wrote: 

***** WARNING: External Email. Do not click links or open attachments that are unsafe.***** 

Good afternoon. 

Bill. Thank you for your time on the phone today. I just wanted to recap what we discussed to make 

sure I didn't misunderstand anything and to keep us all on the same page. 

We will of course comply with the state statute allowing the Jail Commission to exempt fire sprinklers; 

however, I would me remised if I did not say it is not without some concern. 
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Here is a recap our current situation. 

Medical/Mental Health - ground up expansion. 

1. We have received the Action Letter Chief Jaquess forwarded from the Jail Commission date

August 2022

2. CCSO is waiting on Commissioner Court approval.

3. Architectural plans will show sprinklers in an effort to move forward with the project, however

this is just informational for the FD since sprinkler plans are a separate submittal and approval.

4. Fire Sprinkler plans will show exempt areas and will be submitted with the Commission

submittal details and a copy of the Action letter for documentation purposes and facilitate

review.

Adult Detention Facility- ground up expansion, and Existing Jail 

1. Submittal packet including engineer review being prepared for submission to the Jail

Commission.

2. Current construction project is proceeding forward, while waiting on Commission response.

I hope I got this correct. Please feel free to reach out if you have anything to add or change. Thank you. 

Brian M. Roach. 1cc m,. eFo. cPM 
Fire Marshal !Interim}/ Dillision Chief 

"Finding Cre11tive Solutions to Complex Problems" 

From: Bill Burke  Sent: Wednesday, December 

28, 2022 11:36 AM To: Chad Nester 

cc: Johnny Jaquess 

 Subject: Medical/Mental Health Building 

***CITY OF MCKINNEY SECURITY NOTICE*** 

THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments from unknown sender 

and be sure the content is safe. 

Mr. Nester, 

I left a message on your office phone also. I am calling about fire sprinkler heads and a Texas Jail 

Commission ruling that will allow Collin County to remove heads from inside inmate cells on one of our 

new projects. Please see the attached Commission ruling and Attorney General Opinion. Call me at 

214-686-1593 if you have any questions. Our Jail Administrator and I are available to meet if needed.

Thank you, 

Bill Burke 
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